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2019-22 MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING NO. 23 - TECHNICAL 
CORRECTION (C.F. NO. 19-1168} 

MOU 23 calls for salary and bonus changes to be effective on January 12, 2020. 
This date was recorded in error. The intent and desire of the parties was to implement the salary 
and bonus changes at the beginning of a City pay period. January 12, 2020, is the first day of 
the middle of FY2019-20 pay period 15. 

Therefore, a technical correction is being made to implement the salary and bonus 
changes on January 5, 2020, the beginning of pay period 15. 

Please contact Paul Girard by email at paul.girard@lacity.org or by telephone at 
(213) 978-7638 if additional information is needed. 
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c: Daniel Quach, Office of the Controller 
Rosemary Go, Office of the Controller 
Vivienne Swanigan, Office of the City Attorney 
Freddy Escobar, President, United Firefighters of Los Angeles City, Local 112, IAFF, AFL­
CIO-CLC 


